Communication from Public

Name: Elizabeth
Date Submitted: 07/20/2022 09:09 AM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: I really think Alternative Plan 1.5 is the way to go! It prioritizes
both the animals & conservation and accessibility in visitor
experience. Giving the animals more room to roam will hopefully
provide them with better living conditions and improve their own
health. In addition, I liked the emphasis on making everything
ADA accessible, such as the entrance being a slow inclined ramp
so all families can come in together and enjoy the zoo. Overall,
I’m really in favor of this plan.



Communication from Public

Name:
Date Submitted: 07/20/2022 04:36 PM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: 1 support the LA Zoo Initiative version 1.5



Communication from Public

Name: Christian Quinonez
Date Submitted: 07/20/2022 05:24 PM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: Any type of new renovations that will better the experience of
attending a zoo or any wildlife sanctuary im fully support of. The
new renovation plan will make the experience better for the
paying attendees as well as for the wildlife. La Zoo has been
renovated 3 times and each time it has been beneficial for me in
terms of experience/ animals I’ve seen as well as food. Whatever
renovation come up from this project I know it’s for the better of
the zoo and the city.



Communication from Public

Name: Kris
Date Submitted: 07/20/2022 09:23 AM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: 1 support project 1.5. This project not only focuses on social and
environmental justice it also considers every aspect needed to
make the LA zoom more accesible and safe to everyone. It seeks
to educate us all on wildlife, conservation, animal welfare, and
sustainability. This is something that the park previously lacked
in. I truly feel this project heard feedback from the community
and acted upon it. And for this very reason I support project 1.5.



Communication from Public

Name: Anthony Castro
Date Submitted: 07/20/2022 09:39 AM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: I believe the new changes to the LA zoo will be a step in the right
direction. As a Los Angeles resident, improving the Zoo's overall
accessibility and providing a more immersive experience will be
great alongside knowing that the animals here will also be
receiving the best care possible.



